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Changes in the AY2024 Entrance Examination (held in AY2023) 

 
 

Changes to the English-Language Written Examination Portion of the Entrance 
Examination 
Beginning with the AY2024 Entrance Examination (held in AY2023), the following changes will 
be made to the English-language written examination.  
The Graduate School of Medicine will continue to administer an English-language written 
examination. Applicants can be exempted from the written examination if they take the TOEFL 
iBT or IELTS and submit their scores as official proof of English language skills (photocopies 
accepted). 
 
Standard score: 
TOEFL iBT: 80+ 
IELTS: 6.0+ 
 
Tests must have been taken on or after June 1 two years prior to the year of application to the 
graduate school and must be submitted within the application period. For example, if you are 
taking the entrance examination held in AY2023, your score should be from a test taken on or 
after June 1, 2021. 


